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SUBJECT:  

Final Acceptance of the Beltway Detention Basin and Channel Project, Bid No. 1577, CIP Project Number 

10373, for Maintenance and Authorize Filing the Notice of Completion. (Ward 1-Barron) (For Possible Action; 

Recommendation - Approve and Accept)  

 

REQUESTED BY: 

Dale Daffern, Public Works Director 

WARD: 

 1 - Councilman Barron 

RECOMMENDATION OR RECOMMEND MOTION:  

That City Council approve the Final Acceptance and authorize filing the Notice of Completion for the Beltway 

Detention Basin and Channel Project. 

FISCAL IMPACT:   

AMOUNT: None  

EXPLANATION:  N/A 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:  

N/A 

STAFF COMMENTS AND BACKGROUND INFORMATION:  

On December 16, 2020, the City Council awarded a construction contract to Fisher Sand & Gravel Corporation 

in the amount of $11,489,489.00 for the Beltway Detention Basin and Channel Project.  The Project consisted 

of constructing a flood control detention basin with inflow channels, outflow channels, and culverts.  This 

project is located east of the intersection of Centennial Parkway and North Lamb Boulevard in North Las 

Vegas, Nevada 89115. 

 

On January 5, 2022, City Council approved Construction Change Order No. 1 to increase funds by $450,000.00 

to address an unforeseen increase in the quantities of rock mulch.  The change order brought the revised 

construction contract total to $11,939,489.00.   

 

The work was completed on time and under budget at a total cost of $11,864,425.56. The project is now 

ready for final acceptance.  Upon final acceptance of the project, the Notice of Completion will be signed by 

the Mayor and recorded at the Office of the County Recorder.  

 

The Contractor is required to guarantee the work for one-year, effective February 28, 2022.  

 

 


